
TRINITY 
PRESBYTERIAN  

ANNUAL  
MEETING  

& P OTLUCK 
LUNCH 

 

January 28 - 11:30 A.M. 
(immediately following Worship) 

  
Please bring food to share 
based on the following:  

Last names A through L:  bring 
a side dish or dessert 

M through Z: bring a main dish 
(casserole, meat) 

 
During lunch, we will hear 

annual reports from committees. 
We will also review the 2017 
financial report and receive the 

2018 Budget. 

 

 

the talking trinity is the monthly newsletter of Trinity Presbyterian Church, Topeka, Kansas 

JANUARY 2018  

Service of  Insta l lat ion  
Sunday,  January 21 

4:00 P.M. 
 

Al l  are inv i ted to  a 
serv ice  of  worship  and 

insta l la t ion of  
Reverend Meredi th 

Kemp- Pappan 
as Pastor  of  Tr in i ty  
Presbyter ian Church.  

Recept ion to  fo l low in  
Fe l lowship Hal l . 



 

 

January is probably not most peopleõs favorite month. It lacks the colorful foliage of 

November and the festive sparkle of December. The Christmas tree comes down and 

decorations are put away for another year. New Yearõs Resolutions, while well-

intentioned, can seem Spartan after a month of merriment. 
 

In the church, however, January is month of Light. The celebration of Epiphany on 

January 6 not only recognizes the Magi who visited Jesus, it reminds us that Jesus 

Christ is our light. The word epiphany means òmanifestation.ó After waiting patiently 

for the birth of Jesus, we experience and learn how God-in-Jesus is made manifest in 

our lives.  
 

It is appropriate, therefore, that many of our churchõs celebrations occur during the Season of 

Epiphany. We will elect and install our new church officers (and give thanks for those leaders who 

have completed their season of service). On January 21, I will officially be installed as the Pastor of 

Trinity Presbyterian Church. The Presbytery of Northern Kansas will be invited for this festive service 

of praise and thanksgiving. Last but not least, our annual meeting is on the last Sunday of the month 

and it is one of my favorite occasions in the life of the congregation!  The Annual Meeting is a festive 

time of remembrance of the past yearõs mission and accomplishments. It is also our òpep-rallyó for the 

upcoming year. This will be my first Annual Meeting as your pastor and I am excited to celebrate with 

you! 
 

My prayer for you is that this January will be a time of celebration, merriment, and discovery of 

Godõs presence in your lives.     
 

Grace and peace,  Rev. Mere 
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Get up-to-date information at: 
 

www.trinitypresbyterian.net 
Church office phone: 272-2620 

Email: office@trinitypresbyterian.net 
www.FACEBOOK.com/TrinityTopeka 

The Church Office is hub of Trinity's ministry and we are looking for some 
volunteers to work weekly shifts beginning in February. Volunteersô tasks 
will include: answering the phone/doorbell, greeting exercise class 
participants, light clerical work, tidying up the foyer, and other duties as 

assigned. We have some shifts that will require 
sitting and other shifts that may involve some 
moving around. No experience required--just a 
friendly personality! If you are interested, please 
contact Becky Crowl, Karen Meenen, or 
Rev. Meredith at 272-2620. 

 ǿƻǊƪ ŀ н-п ƘǊΦ ǎƘƛƊ 
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 ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ǇŜǊƪǎΤ 
 ǎŀǝǎŦȅƛƴƎ ǘŜŀƳ 
ǿƻǊƪ ŜũŜŎǘǎΤ 
 Wƻƛƴ ǳǎΗ  



 

 Itôs not too late to 
purchase a Glory to God 
hymnal for dedication.  
Contact the Church 
ofýce for information. 
Dedications will be 
published in the 
February issue of the 
Talking Trinity.  In Memoriam 

Nancy 
Crockett 

friday 
December 8, 

2107 

DECEMBER 2017  
Sanctuary Flower Ministry  
Flowers were provided to the Glory of God on the: 

 

3rd by The Deacons in celebration of the Advent 
Season. 

10th  by Bud Spencer & Family in memory of wife and mother, 
Becky Spencer. 

17th & 18th  The Worship Committee provided Poinsettias to decorate 
the Sanctuary 

31st by Ruth and Jim Jenkins in memory of their dads, JimƉs 
brother Larry & remembering RuthƉs mom & dadƉs anniversary; 
in honor of Bill & AliƉs anniversary on January 1st. 

Editorßs Note: My apologies to 
Phil Calvinßs family for the 
incorrect memorial information in 
Decemberßs issue. His date of 
death was November 1, 2017.  

Sanctuary Flower Ministry  
You are invited to sign up to purchase flowers 
for the sanctuary in 2018.  The flowers will honor 
loved ones or a special occasion, and they 
may used by the Deacons for delivery to home -
bound Trinity members.  Look for the 2018 
Reservation/Sign -up sheet on the lobby bulletin board.  
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If your birthday or anniversary does not 
appear on these lists, 

please contact the office. Date information 
may be needed. 

I would like to thank Trinity Presbyterian 
Church for the Target gift card for 
finals!  What a nice surprise!  It definitely 
came in handy - especially for my first 

round of finals at Kansas State University.   
               Sarah Meenen 
 

To the ones who raked my yard-God Bless you all.  It is 
so comforting to know you have so many friend to look 
out for you.  I Love You All.                Nelson Spaulding 
 

Thank you for all the kindnesses IĂve gotten from my 
Trinity family.             Tootie Cantwell 



 

¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ DŀƳŜ bƛƎƘǘ  
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"Swing your partner 'round and 'round, and turn your corner upside down" 
 

After a short hiatus, the ever popular square dance lessons at Trinity will resume on Tuesday 
January 16th at 7:15 pm and last about 2 hours. The weekly lessons are given by veteran square 
dance caller, Dana Schirmer. Dana is a 38 year veteran caller who is involved in numerous square 
dance organizations in the Midwest. He provides all the music and equipment and Trinity provides 
an excellent venue for these social outings, where Dana teaches various lessons in square dance 
and line dance emphasizing fun! family! and fellowship!  Learn such moves as: lead right, circle to a 
line, bending the line, see saw, the stomp and many more.  Fun for all ages and a great social 
mixer.  Grab your partner, and come join the fun!  Classes are free! Questions contact Karen.  
"Promenade your partners, y'all." 

SIGNIFICANT RELATIONAL GROUPS 

Chr is t ian Educat ion Class i f ieds  

STICKôS óN STRINGS 

Thank you for the 
wonderful donation of 
knitted and crocheted 
hats with matching 
scarves.  They will 
provide much warmth 
for those in need this 
winter.   
 

May the recipients know 
the love and prayers 
with which they were 
made.    

It might be cold outside, 

but it's HOT in here!! Did 

you know that Trinity offers 

13 different free Heat Exercise Classes EVERY 

WEEK ... all taught by licensed instructors.  There 

are classes every day and evening, and even some 

weekend classes?  Everything from yoga, chair 

yoga, kickboxing, Zumba, cardio and pilates. Heat 

It Up, Baybee!! Schedules available on Trinity's 

website or in the church office - did I mention they 

are FREE?  We also have free childcare at the 

Tuesday and Thursday evening classes.  Tell your 

friends, and come join the fun! 

 R & R with the Word will start up again 
on January 4th at 11:00 in the parlor.  

Everyone is welcome to 

attend and rest, read and 

reflect on the upcoming 

Sundayôs scripture. 
 

For questions 

please see Jane 

Williams who 

will lead the 

group. 



 

Chef John's 

Cooking Classes 
 

With cold weather upon us, a thick & hearty stew 
is just the ticket. In this class you will learn to 

make a delicious Mexican stew called Posole Pork Verde. This class 
is scheduled for Wednesday, January 17th at 5 PM and will last 
around 2 hours. A minimum of 8 attendees in order to make the class 
worthwhile, and a maximum of 12 attendees so as to conform to the 
space constraints of our small kitchen. Cost of the class is 
FREE...howeveré(there's always a caveat, isn't there?) Attended 
must pay for the groceries, so we will divide the cost of goods by the 
number of attendeeséfor a couple bucks everyone will get a hot bowl 
of posole, learn how to make itéand the bills get paid. Win/Win. 

 

If there is enough interest in doing additional classes, we are 
considering a Choucroute Garnie ala Alsatian class in February. 
Choucroute Garnie is a German/Alsatian dish made with several kinds 
of pork layered in a pot with kraut, onions & apples then topped with 
potatoes and baked ï usually served with spaetzel. Sign-up sheet is 
in the lobby. See you in the kitchen. 

Chr is t ian Educat ion Class i f ieds (cont inued)  

LET IT SNOW, LET IT 
'&%FǗfFó!)fffF"ó)m 

I f USD 501 closes, ALL weekday 
events at Trinity wil l  be cancelled 

including HEAT exercise classes 
and Litt le Explorers' Learning 

Center.  During winter inclement 
weather on Sundays, check local 

TV stations' closure l ist ings.  

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION INFORMATION 

CAMP SCHOLARSHIPS  
Sending a child to camp makes a 
great gift!  Please consider 
helping to send a Trinity youth/

child to summer camp at Heartland?  
  We have several families who could use 
some financial assistance in order to send 
their child to camp.  
  If youõre interested in making a 
donation to the camp fund, please 
contact Karen Meenen or Pastor Mere.  Mark your calendars for 

January 28 - Youth Sunday!  
This is a Sunday you won't 

want to miss.  

Trinity's Lunch BunchÜ 
 ...returns to normal operations in January, following a 
change in venue in December, when we made our 
annual trip to Noon Noels. Lunch Bunch convenes on 
the 2nd Wednesday of every month at high noon Ü so 
in January that would be Wednesday the 10th. 
If you like to cook, bring your favorite covered dish Ü 
or just come and enjoy a hot meal and some good 
fellowship & fun. Pauly's homemade breads are 
legendary, and the dessert table always runneth over!! 
So much to choose from, fried chicken, lasagna, 
meatballs, fresh fruits, veggie casseroles, salads & 
crudite' trays, cheeses, canned goods, 
mac & cheese, baked beans, etc Ü 
and so little time. Bring a friend, and 
come have lunch with the Lunch 
Bunch. Reservations not required Ü 
and yes, Virginia, there IS such a thing 
as a free lunch! 

But wait, there's MORE é to compliment the exercise classes we also offer Taste And See classes.  

Taste And See is a healthy nutrition class presented by Harvesters - every month - on 2 consecutive days, 

one during the day and one in the evening.  This presentation is only about 10 minutes long and focuses 

on healthy eating and cooking, featuring a fruit or vegetable of the season.  This is a free class that we 

think you will find very enlightening.  The dates vary from month to month, so check the Heat calendar 

for each month's dates. Remember, we have free childcare for all Tuesday and  Thursday  evening classes. 



 

Chr is t ian  Educat ion Class i f ieds (cont inued)  

Childrenưs Christmas program-The Story of the Manger 



 

Chr is t ian  Educat ion Class i f ieds (cont inued)  

Triniteensư Christmas program-Advent Island 


